PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR




    DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES



TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL


ON THURSDAY 27TH FEBRUARY 2003


TITLE :     COMMERCIAL ADVERTISING ON HACKNEY CARRIAGE VEHICLES


RECOMMENDATIONS :    THAT MEMBERS CONSIDER THE PROPOSAL


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :   THAT MEMBERS CONSIDER THE PROPOSAL FOR THE FITTING OF FULL BODY ADVERTISEMENTS TO SALFORD HACKNEY VEHICLES AND IF AGREED UPON, THAT POWERS OF DELEGATION BE GRANTED TO THE COUNCIL’S LICENSING OFFICERS TO DECIDE UPON THE TYPE OF ADVERTISEMENT TO BE DISPLAYED.   


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

N/A

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK


N/A



SOURCE OF FUNDING:


LICENSING



LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED 

N/A



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED

NONE



CONTACT OFFICER :


JANE NUGENT


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)
ALL WARDS


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES


N/A


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

Commercial Advertising on Hackney Carriage Vehicles

Members are reminded that at present commercial advertising is allowed to be displayed on Hackney Carriage Vehicles, as long as it is the type approved by the Council and is displayed in the manner prescribed.

In brief, this is defined as being displayed on both lower sections of the front and rear doors and, in some cases, transparent transfers fitted to the rear windscreen.   The nature of the advertisement must be of a suitable commercial subject and not involving the advertising of alcohol or tobacco.

Taxi drivers now find it extremely difficult to earn a living due to increases in the price of fuel, insurance and licence costs.  Therefore many of them have found it necessary supplement their income by displaying commercial advertising on their vehicle.

A number of specialist promotion companies involved with advertising agencies have entered this market and currently provide a wide variety of displays for taxis.  Some of these displays cover the whole of the vehicle and sometimes involve a change in colour.  This is quite legal as long as the necessary amendments to the vehicle’s registration book are made before the vehicle is tested by the Council.

Salford licences, due to the present interpretation of the Conditions, are restricted to the smaller type of advert as previously described.  A number of taxi owners have made representation regarding the possibility of displaying the full body displays on their vehicles.  Members will have probably seen this type of advert on Manchester taxis, and they have been a common sight in London for many years.

The Licensing Section currently has delegated powers to approve the fitting of the current type of display only if it contains material that fits the criteria laid down by the Council.

It is now requested that Panel Members consider the proposal for the fitting of the full body advertisements to Salford Hackney Vehicles and, if agreed upon, that the Licensing Section be given the delegatory powers as with the previous criteria.
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